
 

President of HDVI: Jeremiah Burns 

Would like to thank our Board of Directors, Executive 
Director Joann Barron, Assistant Director Erica Bridges 
and our Staff, Volunteers and Membership.   

Special thanks to our Mayor, Gerald “Jerry” Forman 
and the Town Council for all of the outstanding sup-
port, which we received from all of you in 2016. We are 
looking forward to the continued support which was a 
great credit and success to the, Weems-Botts Museum. 

                              HDVI President: Jeremiah Burns 

                               Best Wishes 2017 

The Newsletter of Historic Dumfries Virginia, Inc. 
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Activities for every 

member of the family 

enclosed.  Join us!!! 



Kenneth C. White hails from South Carolina.  He entered the Army in June 1975 

after graduating from South Carolina State University.  He was Commissioned 

in the Army Signal Corps.  Later he received a Master of Science degree from 

the University of  Central Texas Killeen, Texas.  Significant military education 

included the  Army Command and Staff College, the Armed Forces College.   

Marine Corps Staff College, and the Army War College. 

Kenneth has had many tours of duty overseas and stateside.  Ft. Gordon, GA’ 

Ft. Hood, TX, Ft. Huachuca, AZ, the Pentagon, and Carlisle Barracks, PA.  Three 

tours in Korea, Germany, and Turkey.  He is a published author and poet and 

has spent at least one night in every state  He has also visited more than 50 

countries. 

Since his retirement in 2001 after 26 years service, he worked for Harris Infor-
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Welcome Kenneth C. White to HDV Board of Director  

African American History Month: 

Life for African Americans in Historic Dumfries from the Colonial era  

through the Civil War 

On Feb. 11, 2017 at  1:00 p.m. 

Come join Historic Dumfries as we celebrate African American History Month!  Learn 
about life in Historic Dumfries from the Colonial era to the Civil War.  Make and take a 
quilt like one that would have been made by both free and enslaved African Americans.  
Learn the “secret” language of quilts used in the "underground railroad.”   Do you know 
who Jennie Dean is?  Do you know who Dangerfield Newby is?  Let us introduce you to 
him. 

Join us for the history and the fun!! 

 

Please RSVP to Joann Barron or  

Erica Bridges at 703-221-2218  

E-mail: weemsbotts@msn.com  



We Need your Talents!   

Become a volunteer at HDV 

Volunteer Orientation 

February 18, 2017 

At: The Museum Annex 

1:00—4:00 P.M. 

Learn all about HDV and the Weems-Botts Museum 

Tea Refreshments & Tour 

RSVP to 703-221-2218 

 

To download a free copy of the wonderful book by Mason Locke 

Weems, The Life of George Washington: With Curious Anecdotes, 

Equally Honorable to Himself, and Exemplary to His Young Coun-

trymen   Link to : http://books.google.com/books? 

id=OgFFKaLgxsEC&printsec=frontc 

over&source=gbs_ge_summary_r&ca d=0#v=onepage&q&f=true      

Please enjoy this wonderful free e-book!  

View of the Colonial Port of Dumfries as if                                
the Bay had not Silted in!  
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Historic Dumfries 

Virginia, Inc.  

Board of Directors 

Officers 

President:   Jeremiah Burns 

Vice President: Jim Vinson 

Treasurer:  William Larson 

Secretary:  Norma Fields 

Members at Large  

Jim Stacy   

Edward Bret Coulson 

Gerald Foreman 

Dr. Kenneth White     

Kathleen Pietrewicz   

Dave Penman 

 

 Executive Director 

Joann Barron 

 

Craft Supplies for 

Children’s  

Program:  Fabric, 

color print paper, 

Markers, colored 

pencils, etc. 

VOLUNTERS!!! 

http://books.google.com/books?id=OgFFKaLgxsEC&printsec=frontcover&source=gbs_ge_summary_r&cad=0#v=onepage&q&f=false
http://books.google.com/books?id=OgFFKaLgxsEC&printsec=frontcover&source=gbs_ge_summary_r&cad=0#v=onepage&q&f=false
http://books.google.com/books?id=OgFFKaLgxsEC&printsec=frontcover&source=gbs_ge_summary_r&cad=0#v=onepage&q&f=false
http://books.google.com/books?id=OgFFKaLgxsEC&printsec=frontcover&source=gbs_ge_summary_r&cad=0#v=onepage&q&f=false
http://books.google.com/books?id=OgFFKaLgxsEC&printsec=frontcover&source=gbs_ge_summary_r&cad=0#v=onepage&q&f=false
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Meet our new Board of Director Member, Jim L. Stacy  
 
Mr. Jim Stacy joined the Historic Dumfries Board of Directors having served as a docent 
since July 2016.  Jim retired from the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency (NGA) in 
March 2016 after nearly 40 years of service in the military and national intelligence com-
munities. Jim earned his Bachelor's degree in psychology from Austin Peay State University 
in 1975, where he was commissioned as a second lieutenant in the U. S. Army Medical Ser-
vice Corps.  After studying for his master's degree in School and Clinical Psychology, the 
Army reappointed him to the newly expanding Military Intelligence (MI) Branch in 
1977.  Jim's initial assignment was the intelligence officer (S2) of an infantry battalion.  He 
was subsequently selected to be the Assistant S2 1st TIGER Brigade, Second Armored Divi-
sion.  In the post-Vietnam era of rapid downsizing and reductions-in-force, he served as the 
Brigade S2 when on three occasions his boss was separated or reassigned.  

After his tactical assignment, the Army then selected Jim for a strategic assignment with the 
Defense Intelligence Agency (DIA) as an imagery officer.  DIA then detailed him to the Na-
tional Photographic Interpretation Center where he served as an expert on Soviet and War-
saw Pact ground and air defense forces.  Jim then transitioned to the Army Reserve and the 
Federal Government, serving in several Intelligence Community (IC) agencies, including 
DIA, the Central Imagery Office, and NGA.  His IC assignments include managing or su-
pervising military exercise support, initiating relationships with law enforcement agencies, 
developing strategic intelligence training programs, and serving as a program manager. Of 
particular significance, he served as the procurement program manager on a $36M contract 
that planned and executed NGA's move from 21 buildings throughout the metropolitan 
Washington areas to its new location in Springfield, VA. Jim's last assignment was to over-
see and supervise the development of NGA's recruitment and internship programs for Stu-
dent Interns, Persons with Targeted Disabilities, Disabled Veterans, and Wounded Warrior 
Interns; and Science, Mathematics And Research for Transformation Scholarship for Ser-
vice.  

Jim earned his Master of Science Strategic Intelligence from the Joint Military Intelligence 
College, 7 September 2001. 

Jim holds military specialties in tactical, strategic, imagery, and signals intelligence; military 

comptroller; and electronic warfare. 
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Happy New Year 

to Our Historic Dumfries Supporters! 

Another year has passed, and its time to look forward to 2017 and all of our new exciting programs and 

activities.  Before we do that, it is appropriate to reflect on the past year’s programs, events and  

accomplishments.  It has been both a difficult and challenging year for me personally (due to illness) but, 

also a year of joy and pride, as our volunteers joined together and helped our museum continue to serve our 

Town and Guests even more than ever! A very special thanks and gratitude to Erica Bridges who main-

tained the daily operations of the museum in my absence.  

       

Our staff and volunteers worked persistently to plan and promote HDV’s many special events and public 

outreach.   It is a pleasure and an honor to work with our wonderful volunteers!  Some of the exciting  

programs include:  Our signature event - Dumfries Charter Day.  It is to promote the colonial heritage of 

the town of Dumfries.  We host a collection of  “Children’s Day at the Museum”.  Programs offered free 

each month on the second Saturday and generously sponsored by Walmart to the children of our  

community. This includes a historical program, make and take crafts to bring home and snacks based on 

the time period we are focusing on.  In addition, we sponsor living history programs in the park with Prince 

William County and other sites to share our rich historical and cultural presence. We will continue our 

week long “Children’s Colonial Summer Camp” in July (No child is turned away and scholarships are  

offered), we be continued to offer Home Schooling Programs, Victorian Teas, Book Readings and  

Lectures, a Garden Show in Spring, Colonial & Camp Cooking demonstrations, Civil War Medicine and 

Camp Life Demonstrations , Revolutionary War demonstrations, African-American lectures and Tea, an 

Open House after the Dumfries Town Parade, Paranormal lectures, Investigations and Family Friendly 

Ghost Walks. 

 

In the last year, all of this hard work by the staff and volunteers have resulted in continuing the quality of 

visitation for our guests to the museum.  Our staff and volunteers always find the time to conduct tours, 

provide fresh and new historical interpretations, plan special events, fundraisers and manage the daily  

operation of the museum.  We thank you for being part of our family! 

 

Your continued help is needed, please up-date your membership or volunteer with us!  As an HDV 

member you receive free admission to the museum, library, special events and lectures as well as a copy of 

the quarterly newsletter.  You also receive the satisfaction of knowing that your contribution helps HDV 

fulfill its goal to preserve, protect, and promote the history of Dumfries for our children and  

grandchildren. 

 

On behalf of HDV, I want to thank you for your past support and hope that we can count on your  

continued support in the coming year.   



Historic Dumfries Calendar 

 

Feb. 18:  Volunteer Orientation 

 

Feb. 24:   Help us paint a room 

 

Feb. 11:  Children’s Day at the Museum “African-American 

History in Dumfries.” 

 

March 11: Children’s Day at the Museum   

3944 Cameron Street 

Dumfries, Virginia 22026 

Phone: 703-221-2218 

E-mail: weemsbotts@msn.com 

Historic Dumfries, Virginia, Inc 

Protecting and promoting the history of 

Dumfries. 

Weôre on the web! Become a Facebook, Twitter and Blog fan of Historic Dumfries 

& the Weems-Botts Museum ð visit us at www.historicdumfries.com 

  Contact 703-221-2218 or weemsbotts@msn.com 

Executive Director:  Joann Barron 

Assistant Director: Erica Bridges 

HDV 

Become an Historic  

Dumfries, Virginia (HDV) 

Member for 2016-2017!  

Your membership supports 

community events, the 

Weems-Botts Museum, 

educational lectures and 

presentations, historical  

re-enactments and  

programs, our colonial  

garden, Merchant Park  

operations, local historical 

research and much more!  



 

       Sincerely, 

       Joann Barron, Executive Director 

 


